In the offices excessed the union can request a comparative work hour report. This request is from the regional coordinator. The JCIM Article 12 states:

COMPARATIVE WORK HOUR REPORT
Once employees are involuntarily reassigned outside an installation, the union at the

regional level may request from the area level, a comparative work hour report sixty

days after the excessing. The report provides a listing of all work hours used on a

daily basis in the affected craft for the period of thirty days before and thirty days

after the reassignments. If the report does not indicate that conditions warranted the

reassignments, the retreat rights of the affected employees shall be activated. If the

retreat rights are denied, the employees have the right to initiate a grievance pursuant

to Article 15

In addition the USPS must separate casuals to the extent possible. The JCIM Article 12 has defined “extent possible”. Unfortunately this definition does not benefit us in the arguments in which we say we want all casuals gone.

MINIMIZING IMPACT
In order to minimize the impact on employees, casuals working in the affected craft

and installation will be separated to the extent possible prior to making involuntary

reassignments. Also, to the extent possible, part-time flexible employee hours will be

reduced. There is an obligation to separate casual workers if doing so would yield

sufficient hours for a regular duty assignment: that is, eight hours within nine or ten

hours, five days during a service week.

